## Doylestown Township Traffic Advisory Committee <u>Minutes</u>

Date: Wednesday, October 11th

**Time:** 7:00 pm

Attendees: Mark C. Shiner, Doug Rowe, Matt Johnston, Chief Logan, Ken Snyder, Dave Tomko, Carol Shugars, Steve Piperino, Greg & Melissa Smith, Michael Graben, Chris Ullrey (Intelligencer)

Absent:

Горіс	Discussion Leader
Meeting was called to order at: 19:00	Mark
Minutes Approval	Mark
1. Approval of Minutes from August 9, 2017 meeting:	
[See attachment: Traffic Advisory Minutes 2017-08-09.pdf]	
<ul><li>Motion to approve by:Doug</li><li>2nd by:Mark</li></ul>	
Vew Business:	
1. PA DOT - Easton Road roundabouts	Mark
<ul> <li>PA DOT proposal - see email and attachment from Stephanie</li> <li>Issues noted from our discussion:</li> </ul>	
- Loss of land in Triangle Park, and ajoining properties	
- Not similar volumes in both directions	
<ul> <li>Likelihood that intersection improvements done in mid-2014 weren't evaluated to see how they've changed accident types and severities</li> </ul>	
- \$2.5M in 2022 dollars of PA DOT funding to construct (per report provided by Matt)	
- Not in agreement of the benefits	
- All 4 residents of the area in favor of it	
<ul> <li>Let PA DOT continue their process, in that the study has value.</li> </ul>	
[See attachment: Easton Road Roundabouts 2017, Easton Road Roundabouts 2017 (attachment).pdf]	
2. Piperino - Pebble Valley Drive	Mark
Speed concerns	
• Letter to residents discussing speed limit concerns. Use the recent letter from the development off of Edison-Furlong near 611.	
<ul> <li>Additional discussion of all residential streets and their speed limits. Analysis of development/local streets to be done, using streets classification.</li> </ul>	
[See attachment: Piperino - Pebble Valley.pdf]	
lew Developments within the Township:	Ken
<ol> <li>Tabor Home tract - discussion with Ken on status</li> </ol>	Ken
Did Business:	
1. Review of last month's speed stats - determine if additional steps are warranted, note	Mark /
highlighting of those that exceed 20%:	Chief Logar
[See attachment: to be distributed at meeting]	
<ul> <li>Close:</li> <li>Motion to adjourn at: 21:08 by: Doug</li> <li>2nd by: Carol</li> </ul>	All
Vext Meeting: December 13, 2017	